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Monday, October 2, 2006 Minutes

10 Present
Next Meeting: Monday, October 16th, 2006 @ 5:30 in P426

Fun Business:


Every meeting we have a Molecule of the Month of Mechanism of the Month. This week we did the Mechanism of the Month: Fermentation
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Since we are thinking about taking a brewery tour, fermentation was the mechanism of the month. Historical Mol.Mov. fun facts include a homecoming float where Mol.Mov. students dressed up as H, O, and C and every time they blew a whistle they changed from Ethanol into its isoform and back.
If you have any ideas for a molecule or mechanism of the month, contact any of the officers and we’ll make sure that there’s only one each week. Next time we’ll be doing Molecule of the Month so look out for some cool molecules that you would like to share.

· Also, check out the website (http://people.uwec.edu/skalskmr/molecular/index.html), it’s awesome!!! Great work Matt!!! It’s accessible from the A-Z Index on the UWEC homepage and from the chemistry and biology homepages under “Student Organizations” 

· We were discussing ideas on how to get the Mol.Mov. club advertisements and we thought of “What Is It” pictures around campus. A free T-shirt to the one who gets them all right. Possible idea, sounds like a lot of fun and a good way to advertise the club. What do you guys think? Let us know!

Old Business:

· We still have some T-shirts left from last year. Contact Irene for sizes and cost. (Red T-shirt with double helix logo on front with the Molecular Movement name on front: large double helix unwinding on the back with “We’ve got our fingers in your genes”)
· Also, for any artsy/witty individuals who have an idea for this year’s T-shirt design, contact Irene or Kate with your design and/or saying. Some old T-shirt ideas were “It Ain’t Cool if it Ain’t a Molecule,” “Leave an Impression,” and the best one yet (and the first) “Get out of the Gene Pool.” We’re looking at maybe doing a top 10 list (BMB pick up lines, or what we do in our free time) and looking to have a navy blue T-shirt with white lettering. E-mail us if you have any other ideas.
· Field Trip ideas:

1. We’re still looking for dates for a trip to the Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN sometime this semester. We’re also trying to get a group going from Mol.Mov and the Pre-Med clubs so there’s a larger group of us going. So far they only have tours during the week, but Irene’s sister works there so we may be able to get  a weekend date.
2. Another opportunity would be Marshfield Clinic. If anyone is interested in that let us know. There’s also a shadowing opportunity for pre-med students to shadow a doctor for about 2 weeks.

3. We were also thinking of taking a Brewery Tour of the Leinenkugel Brewery. Dr. Hartsel also mentioned a microbrew that some recent graduates have started. He’s going to check it out and see if it’s worth taking a field trip to.
4. Also, we’re going to be taking a hike in Irvine Park in Chippewa Falls sometime soon. It has a little zoo there that we’ll probably stop by.

New Business

· Movie Night
Last Monday we watched “Gattaca” with Dr. Hartsel’s biochemistry class. About 12 people showed up. It was an awesome movie and if you get the chance you should pick it up. The next movie we’ll be sponsoring will be “The Race for the Double Helix” with Jeff Goldblum. It’s a great movie and fun to see theatrically how the helix structure was discovered. The date for that is yet to be set.

If there’s any other movies that involve biochemistry or molecular biology topics, let one of the officer’s know. We could even have a molecular movement movie night. If you have any ideas, let us know.

· Major’s Fair
The major’s fair is coming up (Oct 19th?) and we need some volunteers to give information to the students who come by and have questions about the major. It’s a really simple task and if anyone’s interested e-mail me or any of the other officers, including Dr. Hartsel. We’ll have more information soon about that. 


· Bake Sale and T-Shirt Sale
We’re having a Bake Sale on Monday, October 30th and Tuesday, October 31st to raise funds for the club. We’re also hoping to sell our T-shirts at the back sale. If anyone is interested in baking, we’re going to have a sign up list at the next meeting. We’re doing a donations-only sale because it seems to generate more revenue that way. The T-shirts will be sold at whatever price they end up being. If anyone needs a place to cook we have 3 places you can choose from…
                        Irene Mueller’s place (Off campus…lower campus)
                        Alison Obr’s place (Off campus behind Shopco)
                        Amy Croswell’s place (On campus….Chancellor’s Hall)
Themed cookies is an option along with anything else you would like to bake. Let us know if you’re interested in baking or manning the table.

· BMB Tutoring
We talked last time about tutoring opportunities and we’re hoping to get a system set up similar to the ACS tutoring schedule. So far there are tutoring opportunities for Bio110 but nothing else (that we know of) for the other BMB classes. If anyone is interested in tutoring, or being a tutored, e-mail myself and Irene and we’ll keep you updated on it. We’re also going to see if we could get some service learning out of it like the ACS chemistry tutoring students do. There’s a lot of work to be done and if you’re interested in helping out with the set up let us know and we’d love to have you.
 
That’s all for this week. If there’s anything that you’d like to do or see, come to the next meeting and let us know. Otherwise you can contact any of the officers if you’re unable to make it and we’ll make sure your idea is put out on the table. Check out the minutes and/or come to the next meeting (see above). Also, check us out on Facebook. We have a group of our own that you can join (Molecular Movement). We’ll probably post some info on there as well, but your best bet is to just come to the meetings and read the minutes to get up to date information. See you in 2 weeks!
If anyone decides they no longer want to receive minutes from us, e-mail me and let me know to take you off the list. Or, if you know someone who would like to receive the minutes, e-mail me their name and I’ll put them on. Thanks everyone and have a great week!
Amy Croswell

crosweaa@uwec.edu

Secretary
